
Update re The Community Cafe, Thursday 28th April STPM

The BPHA with marketing support from TMDAG, launched an online survey 
aimed at all residents of Trumpington Meadows including social housing, 
private owners and renters, in order to determine what sort of support and 
facilities residents would like to see and encourage going forward. The survey 
was one of the most well supported surveys that the BPHA has carried out on 
developments with 260 residents taking the opportunity to input. The BPHA 
has since advised us that they will be happy to share the full results of the 
survey with residents in due course, so we in turn hope to be able to share 
this data with the Parish Meeting at a future date.

Unsurprisingly, the most interesting result was a strong desire for an 
independent community meeting hub and cafe! Unfortunately the general 
feeling from the BPHA is that they are not in a position to fund the proposed 
community cafe (ideally planned to be located in one of the empty retail units 
in the Local Centre) at this stage. Rosetta Triolo, Community Engagement 
Manager for the BPHA is now hoping to launch community coffee mornings in 
the near future at the Trumpington School as an interim solution and is 
looking for local residents to help deliver this temporary pilot project.

We would like to suggest the STPM, as the formal local Parish organisation, 
consider putting together a focus group of residents to look into the feasibility 
of funding and potentially taking the lead on the development of this proposed 
and important community focussed project that the survey has proved is 
needed and supports going forward. 

In addition, given that the BPHA are responsible for at least 40% of the 
housing and its associated tenants on this development, we believe that they 
should also be asked to attend each Parish Meeting in future in order to 
deliver a report on their works and any problems and issues, in a similar way 
that District Councillors, County Councillors, Trumpington Meadows Delivery 
and Action Group, Trumpington Residents Association and the Kids Clothes 
Hub give updates.

Described as "a leading provider and developer of affordable homes including 
general needs rent, retirement living, and homes for shared ownership” we 
believe that is the least they can do as an organisation and party to local 
issues, in order to further build relationships and trust with residents and local 
Parish representatives.
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